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Minutes of the December 2024 Management Committee Meeting
held on Tuesday 3rd December at Sir John Bayley Club at 7.30pm 


1  Chairman’s remarks to open the meeting
Welcome ladies and gentleman to the meeting. Still got a few things to go through tonight so let’s get on. 
2 (a) Apologies
There were apologies from Richard Green (Highley), Kevin Hall (Sinclair), Marg Fletcher and Jan Hetherington (Chelmarsh)
(b) In Memoria
Norman Harvey (Sir John Bayley) & Fiona Hammond (Bylet)
3  Minutes of the November Executive Committee Meeting
These were accepted as a true record, proposed by Wrockwardine Wood and seconded by Much Wenlock. 
4  Matters arising
There were no matters arising.  
5  General Secretary’s report 
Good evening – as I have got Marg at home under weather I am not going to keep you long.
Let’s start with the good news! We have managed to get Chelmarsh and the League’s clubs guidance on the use of yellow jacks for visually impaired bowlers. 
I have also contacted Pauline Wilson and Brenda Slingo about John Lumsden’s idea at the last meeting concerning the League having a more formal and funded approach to Youth Development. They are meeting this week so I hope to report progress early next year.
There was another boost today with Donnington Wood asking to field another team in division 3 next year and I’m happy to report that the sound advice on various issues from the BCGBA has kept flowing.
But the bad news is that Wem USC have decided to delay applying to join the Denis Lewis Thursday Division for at least a year - finding a captain seems to be the real issue. And on the subject on the Thursday Division, I think we need to consider very carefully the Trench rule change proposal to limit it to 12 teams and form another division. If the potential split were to have the same impact as it did on the Saturday Division in 2013 then it would be bad news . . .
And finally from me, it seems I upset one or two clubs by appealing to them to try and encourage more of their bowlers to attend the presentation dinner in January. This was aimed specifically at divisional winners and it did get a reaction. I will apologise if I caused offence, but it was done with the best of intentions - to try and keep the dinner going. It would be really bad news if it were to die . . .
Thank you – and here’s wishing you all a happy and healthy Christmas and start to 2025.



6  Correspondence – including visual impairment guidance
RECEIVED November 24 from Phil Scott, county chairman, in response to Chelmarsh plea: 
Hi Malcolm. Dawn Gray passed on your query about visual impairment to myself and I have the response from the referee's society and two examples of letters a person with visual impairment can use.
This issue of use of a yellow jack has arisen in the past, as well as the use of a black jack, both because of sight problems of the particular players.
I have attached the two letters - the first is to the person requesting the use of a yellow jack and the second is the 'dispensation' letter to show to opponents.
Hopefully they are self explanatory and if you are happy with them by all means pass them on to the appropriate people at your end.
One thing that isn't clear in the letters is that the BCGRS would need a letter from a medical practitioner confirming any diagnosis in order to issue such letters.
If the issue of use of a particular coloured jack becomes a major disability problem then BCGBA would need to get involved in resolving any problems caused by the request to use a particular coloured jack.
Hope this answers the query Malcolm going forward, The referee's AGM is the first Saturday in December and David Williams and myself will bring this to the attention of the society as well as BCGBA might have to issue some guidance to all member clubs and leagues going forward.
Regards, Phil Scott
RECEIVED today from John Lawrence, secretary of Donnington Wood:
Hi Malcolm 
Donnington Wood B.C. would like to enter a fourth team into the league in division 3 next season. Would this be possible?
Cheers John Lawrence
7  The future of the annual presentation dinner
RECEIVED November 12 from Luke Fearnall, chairman of Horsehay BC, in response to my letter to divisional winners about attendance at the presentation dinner
Good Morning Malcolm.  
We have circulated your email to our committee and I have been asked to respond following feedback from some of our members after we reached out to players in the teams. 
Firstly we feel the fact that this email has only been sent out to 4 teams means that it is a criticism of our club and being singled out is disappointing, especially when Horsehay as a club has always tried it's best to support all of the leagues we are involved in. 
The overwhelming feedback we have been given is that the timing of the dinner is a major factor - January is a notoriously difficult month for families following the Christmas period and often sees people penny pinching to survive until the January pay day.
The 5.30 start is also very early, particularly on a Saturday when many of our bowlers follow the football. AFC Telford United are away and we also have season ticket holders for the Wolves and they are at home with a 3pm kick off. 
The price of £30 a head for a menu that was really poor is also another factor. I am attending the dinner with my partner but the food on offer is not something i would be choosing so £30 knowing this, is a big consideration and this has also been feedback that we have had. 
The venue has obviously increased it's costs and these have been passed on - given that you have said that numbers are dwindling and have been for a couple of years we feel that perhaps it is time to look at the format and explore different venues and times of year the dinner takes place. 
We will circulate again that the dinner is open to bowlers should they want to go. However, given the time of year and the cost of living, we feel uncomfortable to be seen pressuring our members to attend. 
I hope this feedback helps and is taken in a constructive way.
Kind regards, Luke Fearnall
RECEIVED November 12 from Graham Wall, secretary of Castlefields, again in response to my letter to divisional winners about attendance at the presentation dinner
Hi Malcolm. I can only apologise for the lack of interest from our club. Unfortunately, as hard as people's efforts are, it just seems people don't attend these events 
I went to the Tanners presentation on Saturday and that was poorly attended even with a relaxed atmosphere and only £10 ticket price 
I will message our committee about possibly covering some of the cost to encourage more to go from Castlefields, but I am also concerned something could happen like last year where people say they will go but then don't turn up 
No reflection on your and the league’s efforts to put on a nice event just sadly the times we are living in 
Apologies again, Graham
· Steve Wall said the disco was not attractive to certain ages! £30 for a chicken dinner was too much.
· Sean Round replied the £30 isn’t just for the chicken dinner it’s the whole event to pay for! But the standard of food has declined. It wasn’t as bad last year after the issues the previous year. But at least we have some comments now to look at. 
· Highley and Worfield aren’t coming with their free tickets. 
· Malcolm Fletcher said that we could look at doing the presentation in November or after the Ashton and Harris finals. Sean replied it might be too early to look at that yet. 
· John Lumsden said could we look at other venues? Sean said we wouldn’t want to limit numbers. We need to look at this at an earlier meeting. 
· Malcolm asked if anyone had been to the Shropshire in Muxton? Josh Cotton said he had been to a party there but the food wasn’t great and the beer was expensive. 
8  Rule change proposals for 2025
· Sean Round said that the Bowring thought this new rule 2j (Junior players not included in the registered 6) could mean that there could be some top quality bowlers playing in division 6. John Lumsden replied they are the future of the game.
· Dave Evans said that he had worked out there would be a loss of £200 in match fees and bar takings if we split the Thursday division in half. 
· John Lumsden said it would give teams an opportunity to move up a league and win something. Sean Round said he marvelled at Charlton staying in that league. 
· Some top teams want the split too. 
· John said that the top players are still going out to win 0! 
· Josh Cotton asked where would new teams go? John Palmer replied in the bottom division. Malcolm Fletcher added that a precedence was set with putting Highley in the lowest league! 
9  Fixture Secretary’s observations
He didn’t have much to report, but Donnington Wood and Stockton have applied for a Friday night. He has also changed the database over to 2025 and the passwords for clubs will stay the same.
10 Competition Secretary’s observations
He had provisional dates which he would release on the website once the county dates have been confirmed in January. He had nearly all of the trophies now and would chase up any ones left. 
11 Treasurer’s report
There was a balance of £18,445 in the account. Thank you to those who have paid the cash or cheque for the dinner, just had two clubs pay into the account. 
12 County matters
There was supposed to be an officers meeting last night but it got cancelled because not all officers were able to attend. The next meeting is 13th January. 
13 Any Other Business
There was no any other business
14 President / chairman to close the meeting
The Chairman wished everyone a Happy Christmas and New Year and thanked everyone for coming. 

With no further business, the meeting was closed at 8.25 p.m.




	[image: ]
	[image: Logo

Description automatically generated with low confidence]
	[image: ]



Visit us at: www.midshrop.co.uk
image1.png
MSBL

Mid-Shropshire Bowling League





image2.png




image3.png




image4.png
iy
PRO T S

Team kit with a difference




